Information Technology Services

Division Council Meeting

July 30, 2001

Attendees:  Kim Ashley, Bruce Baldwin, Del Bergin, Crispin Carlos, Lucy Dao, Terry Flint, Elizabeth Flores, Myron Gooch, Jason Haddix, Jan Hearn, Charles Hughes, Beverly Johnson, Alex Kelley, Sheryl Kimball, LaConya Maxwell, Maria O’Brien, Hinh, Pham, Howard Purgason, Cheryl Shenefield, Corinne Yamasaki, Alan Yee, Chong Ho Yi

State Budget Update

$128,000,000 funding for Community Colleges vetoed

Alternative Calendar

Glendale went on alternative calendar schedule.  Chancellor’s office is hesitating on approval.  Since we model our schedule on Glendale, it is possible the same problem with us. Riverside’s schedule was approved.  We are waiting for our approval.

Security

A few weeks ago, an ex-El Camino student was arrested for credit card fraud.  The student worked in the library and used an ITS printout to retrieve social security numbers and used the social security numbers to obtain credit cards.  Division offices must have more control of how the reports are kept.  ITS must step up its effort to completely eliminate social security numbers from reports.  

Events

1) Satish Warrier returns from a 6-week vacation in India August 1.

2) Joyce Branch retires September 1.

Over the next 4 weeks, Alex will meet with Joyce, each programmer, and user support technician to get an update on their projects and assignments.  The announcement for Joyce’s position didn’t get posted until July 30, 2001.  As a result, the department will be without an assistant director for at least 60 days.  Alex will need to calling upon all personnel for assistance until assistant is hired.  The department will plan an event for her before she leaves.

Web Advisor

Students will have the ability to request official transcripts and pay by credit card via the web.  We will be able to see more business transacted concerning faculty, staff, and students via the web.  In addition, we are working with Datatel to develop Education Plan. 

Software

The programming staff is putting more items on the web.  The purpose is to make the web the central focus below staff support.

Reports less than 50 pages long should be distributed via the web.  We are looking for tighter Security.

Student Help/Casual Budget

Sent to VP’s office hours expected students and casuals to work in 2001/2002.  Also asked for additional web developer, helpdesk and Network Support staff.

Developing and Maintaining Applications

Datatel announced that Release17 should be available within the next week or two.

We will be putting the ability for students to change their own password back on Web Advisor.  A meeting will be scheduled with Student Services to discuss the decision.

Status Reports

Kim Ashley

Problems with on line budget.  2001-2002 still not available.

Lucy Dao

On-line applications going okay.

Myron Gooch

Setting up as many users system as possible.

Don Treat

New procedures for ordering computers and equipment.  Departments will no longer budget for computer equipment.  They will complete a needs assessment form.  Forms are available on the Purchasing web page.  Forms will then be forward to ITS.  ITS will forward to cabinet for approval to initiate ordering of the equipment.

Crispin Carlos

Keeping FTE and enrollment status updated

Hiep Tran

Working on COGNOS

Cheryl Shenefield

Wrapping up Annual staff reporting.   HR System at the county has changed format of account numbers.

Sheryl Kimball

Still talking to users about TimeKeeper and trying to concentrate on how to use the system.

Jason Haddix

Many TimeKeeper problems coming through the Help Desk.

Del Bergin

Reviewing COGNOS with Hiep.  Invisionizing common California Gold transcripts. 

Maria O’Brien

Problems with production of Positive Attendance

Corinne Yamasaki

Trying to cross train programmers on her projects before she leaves.  Fixing records for people who are registering by web.

Jan Hearn

Finishing up Positive Attendance on web.  Working on task list from financial aid.

Howard Purgason

Just returned from Datatel training in Irving, Texas.  Cleaning up some problems that occurred while he was out of town.

Information Technology Services

Safety Meeting

July 30, 2001

Facilitator:  
Sheryl Shenefield

Topic:

Working in Hot Conditions

Handouts:
Attached


Working In Hot Conditions

Cheryl reviewed the Working in Hot Conditions information with the ITS staff.

Working in hot conditions can be fatal under certain conditions.  The body has to become acclimated to the heat.  Your body takes time to familiarize itself and reprogram to working in the heat. This process takes five to seven days.

Drink plenty of water and get enough rest.  If you feel you are getting overheated go to a shady spot or a cooling fan.  You may need to take frequent breaks.  

Schedule activities in early morning or late afternoon

